


 
 
 
 
573.6(c)(3) 
Total number of potentially affected vehicles:  24,127 
              8,106 (expansion) 
            32,233  
 
 
573.6(c)(6) 
Chronology: 
May 1, 2017 
Honda received the first field report of a fuel leak.   

May to July, 2017 
The failed parts were returned to Honda and an investigation was conducted with the 
supplier.  Manufacturing records revealed that during certain production shifts, an improper 
die was used to create the end form on the fuel feed pipe. 

July 11, 2017 
Honda made the determination that a defect related to motor vehicle safety exists and 
decided to conduct a safety recall. 

July 25, 2017 – July 31, 2017 
Honda received two additional field reports of fuel leaks from vehicles outside the recall 
range.  Suspect parts were returned to the supplier and the failure mode was confirmed to 
be identical to the recall condition. 

August 7, 2017 
Honda launched an investigation into the supplier’s methodology of identifying suspect lots 
that defined the initial vehicle population. 

August 15, 2017 
Honda received the third field report of a fuel leak. 

Mid-August 2017 – November 2017 
After a complete investigation of the supplier’s processes, Honda identified three potential 
areas that could attribute to additional suspect lots.  First, the fuel feed pipes inserted into 
the bending machine could accumulate in the feeder hopper before processing, allowing 
pipes from different lots to mix.  Second, fuel feed pipes processed by the bending machine 
can accumulate in the output chute.  Processing guidelines (first in first out) may not have 
been followed, allowing pipes from different lots to mix.  Third, fuel feed pipes set aside for 
safety stock (used to maintain parts supply) were not properly stamped or tracked. 

As a result, the recall population was investigated to include vehicles outside the initial 
population.  

December 6, 2017 
Honda made the determination that a defect related to motor vehicle safety exists and 
decided to conduct a safety recall expansion. 

 
As of November 30, 2017, Honda has received 13 warranty claims, seven field reports, and no 
reports of injuries, crashes, or fires related to this issue.  Six warranty claims and three field reports 
were received after filing the initial recall on July 13, 2017. 
 
 
573.6(c)(8)(ii) 
The estimated date to start notification to dealers:   December 8, 2017 
The estimated date to start notifications to owners: January 15, 2018 


